Mendham Recreation Committee Minutes: December 8, 2010

In attendance: Bruce DiBisceglie, Brian Haumersen, Jacke Schram, Kevin Lanahan & Rich Vallacchi

1. Communications
a. Minutes from the November 2010 meeting without exception
b. Communications received: 
i. Various field requests.
ii. Some Day Camp employment requests.
c. Meetings: 
i. Bruce attended the November 15th Borough Council meeting. 
1. Bruce spoke with Chief Taylor about setting up a crosswalk on Cold Hill Rd to join Patriots Path and the Commons.

2. Bruce reported that the annual budget meeting will be on Dec 11. But since Recreation has decreased our 2011 budget from 2010, Recreation is not likely to be called in.
3. The annual Borough Re-organization meeting will be held on Jan 3rd, not Jan 1st. 

4. 2011 Borough Council meetings will be held semi-monthly at 7:30pm, not 8pm

2. Brian Haumersen and Janet Gillespie:

i. Bruce thanked Brian & Janet for their years of service on Recreation.

ii. Brian & Janet’s term expires on Dec 31, 2010 and they will be retiring from Recreation (although Brian said he’s only a phone call away)

iii. Kevin will go from 2010 Alternate to full member beginning Jan 1, 2011 to replace Brian. Janet’s seat is being filled by Mayor Henry. Two alternate seats are also open for 2011.
3. Holly Trail :

a. Excellent turnout. Bruce said it was the largest audience he can recall.
b. Bruce & his daughter Lizzie served 300 donuts and ten gallons of hot cocoa w/ marshmallow for Recreation from 3-5pm.

c. DPW provided the tables & PA, Bruce set is up and put the PA in the Carriage House at the end per Ken.
4. 2011 Field Allotment:

a. Bruce sent the second of three e-mails to all 2010, 2009 non-profit users as a reminder to apply for 2011 using documents found on the Borough website.
b. Recreation has received seven field requests to date.

5. Prior Business: 
a. Bruce updated the committee regarding the Cold Hill crosswalk proposal.
i. Bruce and Chief Taylor spoke since the Borough Council meeting. The Chief has confirmed that Cold Hill is not a county road and the crosswalk does not need county approval.
ii. Ellen Sandman contacted Mendham Twp Business Administrator Steve Mountain as Cold Hill is a boarder road. Steve Mountain gave his consent approval for the crosswalk.
iii. Ken O’Brien said that DPW can set up the crosswalk at a minimal cost (paint, etc)
iv. The Borough Council will introduce an ordinance for the crosswalk 1Q-2011.
6. New Business:   
a. The committee decided to keep Wednesday as the meeting night for 2011 Recreation meetings due to higher attendance.

b. Ken & Bruce are in discussions about West Field. There was drought and grub damage that occurred in November and field usage may be limited in the Spring. WMSC and MV school were contacted.
c. Kevin requested a proclamation for Mendham track National Champions. Bruce will forward the details onto Mayor Henry.
d. Bruce updated the Recreation portion of the Borough website with detailed procedures for Day Camp hiring and Field Requests.



Next Meeting: 7:30pm, January 12th, 2011 at the Phoenix House
